
PETER SHUMLIN
              Governor

State of Vermont
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

February 10, 2015

Major General Steven Cray
Adjutant General
Vermont National Guard
789 Vermont National Guard Road
Colchester, VT 05446

Dear General Cray:

Pursuant  to  the  authority  vested  in  me  as  Governor  of  the  State  of  Vermont  and 
Commander-in-Chief,  Vermont National Guard,  by the Constitution and laws of the State  of 
Vermont,  including  Chapter  II,  Section  20,  of  the  Vermont  Constitution  and 
20 V.S.A. Section 366, and having determined the necessity of public service requires it, I hereby 
direct you to designate personnel from the Vermont National Guard for performance of state 
active duty for the purpose of responding to and providing support for requests  for military 
support under 20 V.S.A. Chapter 4, entitled Emergency Management Assistance Compact,  to 
assist state and local officials of Massachusetts with implementation of their emergency snow 
removal mission.

Pay  for  personnel  performing  the  state  service  shall  be  in  accordance  with 
20 V.S.A. Section 603.  This order will take effect immediately.

Sincerely,

Peter Shumlin
Governor 


